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Appeal from a judgment of the Supreme Court, Erie County
(Christopher J. Burns, J.), rendered December 5, 2014.  The judgment
convicted defendant, upon a jury verdict, of promoting prison
contraband in the first degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  On appeal from a judgment convicting him following a
jury trial of promoting prison contraband in the first degree (Penal
Law § 205.25 [2]), defendant contends that the verdict is against the
weight of the evidence.  We reject that contention.  The evidence at
trial established that defendant, an inmate in state prison, knowingly
possessed the contraband in question, i.e., a razor blade melted into
a pen cap that was found in his sock.  Thus, viewing the evidence in
light of the elements of the crime as charged to the jury (see People
v Danielson, 9 NY3d 342, 349), we conclude that the verdict is not
against the weight of the evidence (see generally People v Bleakley,
69 NY2d 490, 495).  

Defendant’s contention that Supreme Court erred in allowing the
People to introduce testimony that defendant made an inculpatory
statement, i.e., that the contraband was his, is unpreserved for our
review inasmuch as he failed to move to suppress that evidence (see
generally CPL 470.05 [2]), and we decline to review defendant’s
contention as a matter of discretion in the interest of justice (see
CPL 470.15 [6] [a]).

Finally, the sentence is not unduly harsh or severe.
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